
 

CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION (CQA) 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES FOR JUNE 14, 2022 

CALL TO ORDER 

The in-person general membership meeting was conducted by CQA President  
Joey Strait and called to order at 10:12am. See OF NOTE at the end of these minutes 

REMINDERS AND PRESIDENT’S WELCOME 

Happy Birthdays - wishes and song were made to all June birthdays. 
A warm welcome was extended to all New Members & Guest/Visitors 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Our next few meetings will not be zoomed; we will be meeting in-person.  
We will be assessing our zoom needs on a monthly basis. 
 
CQA will have a table at the Ventura County Fair promoting our Guild, anyone interested 
please sign up at the membership table, more details to follow (Dates: Aug. 3-14)  
 
Long Beach International Quilt Festival, Thursday, Aug. 4, Bus Trip. 
Anyone interested in taking a bus to the festival sign-up at Travel Table, details to follow. 
 
Treasurer Report & Approval of the proposed 2022-3 Budget 
Jodie Solorio presented the budget for 2022/2023. 
Motion was made to accept the budget by Chris Grimm and seconded by Karen Mitchell. 
The motion passed unanimously.  
The account balance for checking is $17,485.21, savings is $33,635.90, and CD is 
$18,807.49. All pertinent reports are attached to this filing. 
 
Membership – new membership directories have been emailed to current members. 
 
Workshops- Jennifer Bower 
July’s “Borders on Pillows” workshop is with Sandy Corbin, price is $35. September’s 
“Free Motion Quilting-Tension Control” workshop is with David Taylor, price for 
members as of July 1 is $35, the price for non-members is $100. Sign up now.  
 
Small Groups – Vicki Geiger  
There are 7 guests today. There are several small groups seeking new members. See Vicki 
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Quilt Event Report - Cheryl Collart 
It was announced that anyone wanting a copy of the “Quilts & Cars on Tour” report needs 
to sign up at the membership table to get on the email list. The net profit is approx 
$10,789.  A copy of Cheryl’s report will be attached to this filing. 
 
Block of the month – Lisa Gorski 
Samples are on view at the Block of the Month table. 
 
Patti Westburg from the California Quilt Project reported that there have been 84 quilts 
donated.  
 
In memoriam - The passing of longtime member Abbie Pizzo was announced. 
  

SEMI-ANNUAL QUILT GIVE AWAY EVENT  
 
Barbara Witman officiated at  the semi-annual Quilt Give-Away with entertaining poems, 
jokes, lists of weird things quilters do, antidotes and quilters’ words of wisdom as 
members paraded our donations for all to see.  
 

List of Organization 
 

NICU (Neonatal Intensive Care unit) - received 51 
Safe Harbor – received 20 
Life Center – received 23 
RAIN – received 45 
New Starts for Moms – received 30 
Kids to Kids – received 18 
Senior Concerns – received 20 
Casa Pacifica - received 33 
Quilts for Habitat and Infuse were delivered prior to the meeting bringing the total to 270 
quilts donated. 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Thank you all - Our next meeting is July 12th (not Zoomed) - with Sandy Corbin's Trunk 
Show & workshop on Borders. 

ADJOURNMENT was at 11:08am 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 
 /s/  Jane Aiello, CQA secretary 
 
 

OF NOTE: The “Final,Final Sale” of boutique items from the Quilts & Cars on Tour event and book sale from CQA’s 
Library was started before the meeting was called to order. On stage during these activities, photos of the Tour ran on a 
continuous loop. There were no Show & Tells and Ways & Means this month. 
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